

Michigan Supreme Court

State Court Administrative Office
Court Services Division
Michigan Hall of Justice
P.O. Box 30048
Lansing, Michigan 48909
Phone (517) 373-4835

Jennifer Warner Senior Director

January 30, 2020

Honorable Joseph Burke, Chief Judge 15th District Court Justice Center 301 E. Huron Ann Arbor, MI 48107

Re:

FY 2020 Michigan Veterans Treatment Court Grant Program Additional Award

Notification

15th District Court — Veterans Treatment Court

UI: U30010

Dear Chief Judge Burke:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded an additional grant award in the amount of \$10,000 from the Michigan Veterans Treatment Court Grant Program administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). With this additional funding, your new total FY 2020 Michigan Veterans Treatment Court Grant Program award is \$45,000. Please be aware that this award is retroactive to October 1, 2019.

Your court's Project Director, Paul Graveline, will receive an amendment document through DocuSign. To accept this additional funding, the amendment must be signed by your court's designated Authorizing Official, Shryl Samborn, by February 28, 2020.

Additionally, your court's budget including the additional award needs to be updated in WebGrants via a contract amendment by February 28, 2020.

If you have any questions regarding the contract amendment, please contact Lauren Fetner at fetnerl@courts.mi.gov, or by telephone at 517-373-0260. If you have questions

January 30, 2020 Page Two

regarding the award amount, please contact Andrew Smith at smitha@courts.mi.gov, or by telephone at 517-373-0954.

Sincerely,

Jessica Parks

Court Services Strategy Senior Manager

cc: Honorable Karen Valvo

Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager

Jodi Latuszek, Region II Administrator Shryl Samborn, Court Administrator

Paul Graveline, Veterans Treatment Court Project Director